December 15, 2009
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the reappointment of John Gerstle, who resides in Council District Eight, to the King County Vashon-Maury Island Groundwater Protection Committee, as the Sewer & Water Utilities representative, position 1.  
Mr. Gerstle had previously served as the Unincorporated Area Council representative but asked to be reappointed to represent Sewer & Water Utilities instead.  The PA’s office determined that in order to switch positions, Mr. Gerstle would first have to resign from his current position and seek reappointment to the new position, as outline in King County Code sections 9.14.110 and 2.28.002.  Mr. Gerstle submitted his resignation from the VMIGPC as the Unincorporated Area Council representative on October 27, 2009 and submitted his application materials for reappointment as the Sewer & Water Utilities representative on the same day.
The reappointment of Mr. Gerstle is for a three-year term expiring July 1, 2012.  His application, Code of Ethics Financial Disclosure Statement, current board profile and appointment letter are enclosed for your information.

If you have any questions about this reappointment, please call me at 296-4040.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff



Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Laurence Stockton, Staff Liaison


John Gerstle
